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2019 – MIDDLETOWN FOR CLEAN ENERGY ACCOMPLISHMENTS
· Conducted 3-month letter writing campaign asking Middletown to commit to 100% clean energy by 2050 and form an Energy Stakeholders Team to develop a plan. Collected 300 letters from Middletown residents and presented them to the Middletown Committee at their Apr 15 meeting.
· Met with 4 of 5 Committee Members individually and with Township Administrator and Chief Engineer to make the case that dramatically reducing carbon emissions is necessary to preserve a livable town and world with clean air and clean water for future generations. Also wrote numerous letters.
· Formed a residents’ Energy Stakeholders Team to develop an Energy Plan for Middletown. Met often with Mayor Perry to keep him apprised. Produced first draft of Energy Plan.

· Presented 7 outreach talks on “A Clean Energy Future by 2050” and “Getting to 100% Clean Energy in Middletown” to various groups.
· Hosted 8 Middletown for Clean Energy table events, incl. HS North Green Fair and Middletown Day.
· Held monthly MCE meetings. (All are invited. Sign up on www.climate.smiller.org.)
· Networked monthly or more with consultants from Sierra Club, Climate Reality, Citizens’ Climate Lobby, Sustainable Jersey and other NJ environmental groups.
· Met with First Lady Tammy Murphy and other NJ Climate Reality leaders to report on our efforts.

· Called Gov Murphy weekly on Mondays to call for a moratorium on new fossil fuel infrastructure.
· Hosted Jun 27 showing of National Geographic film “Paris to Pittsburgh” and led audience discussion.
· Hosted AAUW showing of Project Drawdown’s Katharine Wilkinson’s TED talk “How Empowering Women Can Help Stop Global Warming” with audience discussion.
· Attended public reviews: 2019 NJ Energy Master Plan and Integrated Energy Plan, Army Corps of Engineers Flood Control; NJ FRAMES; Naval Earle Communities Resilience Planning.
· Testified at public hearing and submitted comments on NJ Energy Master Plan on need to eliminate fossil fuel emissions. Submitted comments on NJ Integrated Energy Plan. Attended rallies opposing construction of pipelines such as Northeast Supply Extension through Raritan Bay.
· Attended Sustainable Jersey Summit at Bell Works and Getting to Gold Energy workshop; Mid-Atlantic Citizen’s Climate Lobby conference; School Strike Sep 20 in NYC to see Greta Thunberg.
· Authored 2 articles on Middletown’s clean energy campaign published in “The Jersey Sierran.” Conducted monthly letter-writing to city, state, or federal leaders on current climate-change topics, at each Sierra Club Science Monday, held last Monday of the month at Brookdale. All are invited.
· MCE members Jan and Lynn Dash, accredited observers at international climate conferences in Paris and Copenhagen, presented a Sierra Club Science Monday talk on the IPCC report, calling global warming the “greatest survival and ethical issue of our time.”
· Represented Middletown at bi-monthly Sustainable Jersey Monmouth Hub and gave a talk at one meeting on Middletown’s clean energy campaign to Monmouth Green Teams and Long Branch officials. Volunteered at Green Team events. Pat Miller, co-founder of MCE, has been appointed a member of Middletown’s 2020 Green Team.

Middletown earned Sustainable Jersey Silver Certification in 2019. Let’s celebrate and go for the Gold Star in Energy in 2020!
Pat and Steve Miller, patmiller@comcast.net ; stevemiller@comcast.net , MCE Co-Founders
